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LYNDHURST UCW.

The June meeting of the Lyndhurst
U.C.W. was held at the home of Betty
Moorhead. The Preslident, Hazel Gilfill-
en, welcomed everyone and read a poem
entitled, "This Special Day". The Lord's
prayer was repeated in unison.

Helen Moorhead, who was in charge of
the Devotional, chose as her theme "For-

- giveness". A prayer was repeated in

unison., Helen read the Scripture taken
from Math, 18:21-35. A skit "Forgive
Our Debts" enacted by Ruby Sweet, Hazel
Gilfillen, Marion Warren and Helen
Moorhead, was enjoyed by everyone. A
hymn, "Dear Lord and Father of Mankind"
was sung and the Devotional closed with
prayer.

The offering was taken by Helen

Moorhead and dedicated by Mary Townsend.

The Secretary's report was read and ap-
proved and the roll call was answered
by 16 members. Velma Kelsey read the
Treasurer's report. Mary Townsend gave
a reading on stewardship.

Plans were discussed for making
sandwiches for the Galway wedding re-
hearsal. Plans for the chicken barbecue
to be held on July 11 were discussed.
It was decided to place an advertise-
ment in the North Leeds Lantern., A
meeting will be held on June 29 at the
home of Hazel Gilfillen to make further
plans. The meeting closed with the
Benediction. '

For the program, Helen Moorhead gave
a humorous reading which was much en-
Joyed.

Lunch was served by Audrey Raison and
Ella Tye. Velma Kelsey gave a vote of
thanks to Betty for opening her home
and to all who helped.

PAT'’S
FABRICS

LYNDHURST
928-2053

ANGLICAN PARISH OF LEEDS-REAR

Sunday, June 28 was a special day
for the Anglican Parish of Leeds Rear.
The joint service at St. Peter's hon-
oured their patron saint, St. Peter
and the recently purchased organ was
dedicated at that time. The choir of
St. George's Anglican church, Oshawa
were our special guests and contribu-
ted much to the worship through the
beautiful singing of several anthems.
While in our parish the choir members
were guests of the Rev, and Mrs. Don
Bailey. Don and Elaine met and were
married while both of them were mem-
bers of St. George's choir.

Following the service approximately
100 people proceeded to Kendrick's
Beach for our annual parish picnic.

Hamburgers and hotdogs were ably
prepared by Joan Powell and Susan
Duncan and cooked by our chefs, John
Duncan, Bob Moulton and Ainslie Reid,
An assortment of salads and desserts
contributed by parish members completed
the meal,

Following socializing and swimming
several games and contests were held
which seemed to be enjoyed immensely
by both participants and spectators
alike, Winners were: Nail Driving Con-
test-Dorothy Davies; Knobby Knees Con-
test-John McKinley and Grant Tye; Egg
Toss-Don Bailey and Elaine Bryan: Sack
Race~-Jennifer Duncan; Water Balloon-
Mike and Susan Dent; Running Race-
Brenda Tye.

The parish members would like to
thank all those who helped in any way
to make this a highly enjoyable event,
Special thanks to the committee, com-

prised of John and Susan Duncan, Ainslie

and Joan Reid, Don and Elaine Bailey.
Speclal thanks also to Evan Wills for
providing P A equipment, to Don and
Greg Fleming for setting up tables for
us and to all those who made donations
towards the cost of the meat and buns.
The weatherman co-operated admirably
and we look forward to next yeaﬂs pic-
nic with enthusiasm,

During the meal a presentation of a
cruclifix was made to St. George's choir
members by Rev. Don Bailey on behalf of
our three congregations in appreciation
for the choir's participation in the
days' events., "Happy Birthday" was sung
by all to both Don and Elaine whose
birthdays are only a few days apart.

Two days only, July 10th and Ilth
$1.49 Specials

New curtain material 45" - 48" wide  $2.29 yd. |
Polyester Seersucker 60" wide
Reg. $4.98 yd. Sale price $2.98 yd. |
New Poly & Cotton Prinfs 45" wide '
Reg. $2.98 yd. Sale Price $1.98 yd.

Open Mon. - Sat.
9-6

Evenings by
appointment only

Special Sales during August
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| THE TOWNSHIP OF REAR

OF LEEDS & LANSDOWNE

Regular meeting of Council - Junme 1,
1981, 8:00 pem., Council Chambers:

** approved general accounts in
amount of $5|07h-23-

** approved Road Voucher No. 6 in
amount of $37'170-39t

*% advised MTC that the Township

is not interested in purchasing

the Seeley's Bay Patrol Yard on
Highﬂay 15-

#% dealt with applications for
severance as forwarded from the
Land Division Committee

#% By-law to enter into agreement
with Minister of Enviromment with
respect to a grant towards costs of
closing existing waste disposal site.
*% set June 15, at 8:30 p.m. as time
for considering Report of Engineer
on the Blerman Mumicipal Drain

#% approved application for Tile
Drainage Loan subject to receipt of
moneys from Ministry of Agriculture
& Food

** Ontario Home Renewal Program
matters

#% building permit matters

** authorized expenditure of $800
for shelving in new Lyndhurst Branch
of Rideau Lakes Union Library system
% wrote off taxes upon recommendation
of Regional Assessment Office

*% approved agreement with respect
to operation of Day Camp and grant
from Canada Employment and Immigra-
tion Commission

*approved setting up of separate
bank account for Day Camp

%% approved certain expenditures

of Centennial Park Committee of
Management

##authorized purchase of Health
Benefit Package for staff

% adjnurn-

Regular meeting of Council - June 15,
1981, 7:00 peme Council Chambers

*% approved general accounts in amount
of $8,360.72

*%* approved price for installation of
1480 feet of mew sidewalks for this
year

%% dealt with applications for
severance as received from Land
Division Committee

*%* endorsed resolution of City of
Mississauga regarding Assessment
Appeal preocedures

*¥*guthorized change in outline of
buffer zone on mapping of new waste
disposal site to conform with
Ministry of Enviromment guidelines

#% Ontario Home Renewal Program
matters.,

%% Considered the Engineer's Report
on the Bierman Municipal Drain.

#* Two readings of provisional by-law

to provide for a drainsge works in
the Township of Rear of lLeeds & Lans-
downe. .

'PI.EASE NOTE: that do&licencua
purchased after the 30th of June,

1981 will cost $2.00 more for any
dog owned prior to June 1.

Notices will be mailed to all persoms
who are on record as dogs in
prior years before the Township takes
steps to enforce this by-law.

PLEASE NOTE: Ontario Home Renewal
Program funds are availsble for
rehabilitation of homes occupied

by the owner. If you are interested
please contact the municipal office
for information with respect to
income and ownership and other
conditions for qualificatiomn fer
receiving a home improvement lean.




